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The Wood County Solid Waste Management District Policy Committee met on the 2nd day of November 2020.  Commissioner Doris 

Herringshaw called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. The following members were present:  Commissioner Herringshaw, Mayor Mike 

Aspacher, Ron Bechstein, Judy Hagen, and Nicki Kale.  Member Lori Carson arrived at 8:50 a.m.  Additional persons were in attendance 

as listed on the attached roster.  The Agenda was as follows: 

I. Approval of February 10, 2020 Meeting Minutes.  Mayor Aspacher moved that the minutes be approved and Nicki Kale seconded 

the motion.  All members present voted aye and the motion carried. 

II. Solid Waste Management District Update:  Ms. Stanley reported on the following:

Residential 24/7 Permanent Recycling Drop-Off Locations:  Ms. Stanley reviewed the 2017-2020 Comparison of 24/7 Residential

Recycling Drop-Off Sites graph showing the 24/7 program continues to grow.  August 2020 was a record setting month with

190,880 pounds of recyclables collected.  She said the program experienced some contamination, dumping and overflow issues in

April/May 2020 during the pandemic stay-at-home order.  The County Buildings and Grounds Department made “closed when

full” signs and Hannah Smith did outreach on Facebook and directly with host communities.  Ms. Stanley stated these efforts were

successful as staff members have not recently had any complaints regarding the sites.  No changes have been made to locations or

placement of bins.

Recycling Outreach Update:  Ms. Smith presented her Recycling Outreach Update.  Perrysburg Township stopped accepting

cardboard in the recycling stream effective September 1, 2020 to prevent the site from prematurely closing during the week.  The

Solid Waste Management District provided signage indicating this change and residents have largely complied.  The Village of

Weston designated two bins for cardboard only and this has also been an effective strategy in preventing temporary site closures.

Ms. Smith presented her revised Educational Presentation Guide for 2020-2021, which provides for virtual programming and

outreach for the community and educators.  She discussed the upcoming 3rd Annual All-Shred Event which is sponsored by SWMD

and co-hosted with JFS.

Ohio EPA Recycling & Litter Prevention Grants:  Ms. Smith stated that the 2020 grant cycle was suspended due to pandemic-

related budget constraints.  The 2021 cycle started on November 2, 2020 and the SWMD is planning to prepare an application

and/or sponsor a Market Development Grant with interested local businesses.

Financials:  Ms. Stanley said the two main revenue sources for the solid waste district are “disposal fees” and “contract fees”.  Both

fees have decreased when compared to the same collection period last year.  Ms. Stanley stated Evergreen Landfill’s tonnage has

decreased over the years and is impacting our total revenues. Disposal and contract fee revenue through nine months in 2019 was

$440,156.86 compared to $393,739.34 in 2020.  Ms. Stanley stated that expenses have also increased in part due to an increase in

per capita curbside recycling payments for cities and annual increases to the Republic contract.  She said the budget is being



reviewed and some expenses may be shifted or shared with the landfill.  District staff will be monitoring the cash balance and 

reviewing what other solid waste districts are charging for fees.    

 

Five-Year Plan Update:  Ms. Stanley distributed flash drive copies of the 2017 Solid Waste Management District Plan Update for 

member review.  She said the OEPA plan update schedule for the Wood County Solid Waste Management district is:  Begin Prep 

2/17/2021; Draft Due 5/17/2022; Final Due to OEPA 8/19/2023; and Final Approval Deadline 11/17/2023.  Ms. Stanley stated 

OEPA will be using a new format 4.0 so the plan will be organized differently than the previous update.  She stated Hull and 

Associates has provided a proposal to assist and staff will be sharing more about the plan update during the next meeting. 

 

III. Landfill/Recycling Updates:  Amanda Gamby provided an update on the City of Bowling Green’s recycling program.  It saw a 

huge increase in volume during April and May and has since leveled off.  She stated apartments and commercial offices in the City 

were no longer able to recycle due to the closure of WLI’s recycling program.  Ms. Gamby said the cost of recycling moving 

forward is still a concern.  Contamination is being addressed individually as the city’s trucks have cameras, which allows for a 

report of daily addresses for those disposing of improper items.  She also said that the City has resumed large item pickup. 

 
Judy Hagen provided an update on the City of Perrysburg’s recycling program.  She said that the City has resumed large item 

pickup at the curb but discontinued its cardboard collection drop-off.   

 

Ms. Stanley provided an update on the Wood County Landfill capping project.  The contractor should be coming to the landfill to 

install the fabric layer of the capping system in early November.  The project should be finalized by the end of year with only 

seeding to occur in 2021.  The next big project will planning for the expansion.   

 

IV. Other Business:  None.  

 

V. Next Meeting:  The next meeting was set for Monday, February 8, 2021 at 8:30 a.m. 

 

VI. Adjournment:  Ron Bechstein moved to adjourn the meeting and Mayor Aspacher seconded the motion.  All members present 

voted aye and the motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:57 a.m. 

 

Attachments: Attendance Roster   

District Update – PowerPoint Presentation 

 







ITEM I

APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 10, 2020 
MEETING MINUTES



ITEM II

SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT DISTRICT 
UPDATE



1) Residential 24/7 Permanent Recycling 
Program

• Tonnage Comparison

• Ohio EPA Solid Waste Management Plan Goals
• #1 - Recycling Infrastructure

• #2 - Waste reduction and recycling rates



2017 – 2020 Comparison of 24/7 Residential 
Recycling Drop-off Sites

August 2020 = record volume of recyclables collected at 190,880 lbs



24/7 Residential Drop-off Locations



2) Recycling Outreach Update

• Community Recycling Changes

• Educational Outreach

• Upcoming Events

• Ohio EPA Solid Waste Management Plan Goals
• #3 – Outreach and Education (minimum required programs)

• #4 – Outreach and Education



Community Recycling Changes (August –
October 2020)



Perrysburg Township

• Perrysburg Township Trustees voted to eliminate cardboard from 
accepted recyclables on July 15th

• Effective September 1st

• SWMD provided 4 signs “no cardboard”



Cardboard Overflow



Signage



Weston

• Designated “cardboard only” bins
• Added second bin in September

• Newsletter, Facebook, signage

• Camera monitoring

• Zip-tie lids when full





Community Group Communications

• Regularly communicate with townships and community groups 
responsible for maintaining recycling sites

• “Closed” signs when bins are full before weekly dump

• Residents have largely acclimated to recycling schedule post-Stay at 
Home Order

• Decrease in illegal dumping



Educational Outreach



Educational Program Updates

• New programs available!
• Curriculum-based, Ohio Learning Standards

• Virtual
• Synchronous, asynchronous

• Bi-weekly Ohio SWMD Educators webinars

• 2020-2021 SWMD Educational Presentation Guide





SWMD Presentations 

• “Home Safe Home”
• 8/31 for WCCOA

• “Edible Landfill” and “Virtual Landfill”
• 9/29 for St. Rose

• “Renewable/Non-renewable Resources” 
and “Green-Shopping”
• 10/2 for St. Rose



Community Outreach

• Monthly SWMD radio promo
• Clint Corpe WBGU 88.1

• Perrysburg Township site visit
• 10/8

• ~60 residents

• Recycle right and no cardboard



Upcoming Events

• 3rd Annual All-Shred Event
• Saturday, November 14th from 9am-12pm

• Co-hosted with Wood County Jobs and Family Services 

• Bring up to 5 boxes/bags of paper documents to be securely shredded onsite
• Paper is recycled!

• Cash or gift card donation for children involved with JFS for the holidays





3) 2021 Ohio EPA Recycling & Litter Prevention 
Grants

• 2020 grant program suspended

• 2021 application deadline: Friday, February 5th

• Community & Litter Grant (25% match)

• Academic Institution Grant

• Market Development Grant (100% match, 

government agency sponsor)

• Scrap Tire Grant (100% match)



4) Financials

• Revenue Sources

• Year-to-Date Revenue

• Year-to-Date Expenditures

• Cash Balance Comparison



Revenue Sources



Year-to-Date Revenue



Year-to-Date Expenditures



Cash Balance Comparison



5) Five-Year Plan Update

• Distribute copies of 2017 SWMD Plan Update

• Plan Update Schedule
• Begin Prep: 2/17/2021

• Draft Due: 5/17/2022

• Final Due to Ohio EPA: 8/19/2023

• Final Approval Deadline: 11/17/2023

• Format 4.0 to be approved by Ohio EPA



ITEM III

LANDFILL/RECYCLING UPDATES


